Town of Hammond
Board Meeting Minutes
October 9, 2023

The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, October 9, 2023, at the Hammond
Town Hall at 1816 County Road E.

Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

The agenda was approved motion by Anderson/Wynveen second.

The bills and payments were approved; motion by Wynveen/Aune second.

Minutes from September 11, 2023 regular meeting were approved: motion by Aune/Wynveen second.

Treasures report from September 2023 was approved: motion by Anderson/Aune second.

$2,870.98 Interest on checking

$66.89 Interest on savings

$565,010.69 | Check Book balance

$428,381.56 | Savings balance

$5,697.19 Park fund

$13,611.43 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills

$17,202.27 Impact Fee Account

Recycle Report: All Good.

Planning Commission; Met on October 2, 2023, Leon Hawkins, Joe Miller and Greg O’Connell were absent.

Paul discussed the Farmland Preservation Program. Paul said the township needs to be 80% Ag 1 or Ag 2, we don’t have
enough to apply. Individual can apply on their own.

There was discussion on increasing cost of punches of recycling cards, proposing 2 punches per large bag. Also discussed
was raising the cost of recliners and couches with recliners.

The Baldwin Airport has a conditional use permit for an addition to the current structure.

The Jenson Property on highway 12 has been cleaned up to meet DOT requirements.

Agenda:

Rick Kuebker — drainage issue: motion by Wynveen/Miller second for the Town of Hammond to pay for the drain pipe
and tile to run the water away from the Kuebker property, cost $2761.

Lindsay Olson — CSCR Bleachers; motion by Anderson/Wynveen second to have the Rec install bleachers on the current
cement pads. The bleachers must be anchored to the cement. They will be paying for the bleachers.

Recycle Center Fees: motion by Joe/Anderson second to leave the cost of a bag of garbage the same (1 punch per bag).
Sarango Property: Paul gave an update on the inspection of the building, there is no final yet. Linda was in contact with
All-Croix concerning if this should be a commercial permit. The DOR has also been made aware. More complaints about
the parties and noise.

The budget was reviewed and will be ready for the November meeting.

Roads:
The stop sign at 100" and 170" will be update with the new signs, the stop ahead sign will have reflective tape applied and
a spinner on the top.

Chairman: Discussion on what effect reaching a population of 3000 will have on the Town, it doesn’t appear to be to much
of a change. At the county meeting ADU (accessory dwelling units) were discussed. This is in the early stages they will
be more discussion at the WTA meeting.

Next meeting scheduled for November13th, 2023.
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/ Aune second.

Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins



